
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

‘Where Stars Shine Brighter.’ 
...providing an outstanding education that ensures all pupils reach their greatest 

potential and live by life’s highest values. 
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Dear Parents/Carers of Marine Academy Primary pupils, 

Part of the Ted Wragg Trust mission is to strengthen communities and we 

certainly did that this month, with a large number of opportunities for 

family members to spend time with us in the Academy. We are also 

looking forward to our Summer Fair on Friday 7th July! 

Thank you to family members of Reception and Year 1 children for 

coming along to the Class Assemblies that have happened so far, in 

addition to Reception’s Special Gentlemen event. In June, we also had 

four wonderful Sports Days – one for each of the Key Stages – and two 

excellent Sports Sessions for our Nursery children, where the children 

showed huge enthusiasm, resilience, collaboration and teamwork. Each 

one was brilliantly led by our Year 6 children and supported by Discovery 

Martial Arts. A big thank you to Miss Codner for arranging it all so expertly 

and to all of #TeamMarine for getting stuck in and making it possible. A 

huge thank you to all of our fantastic family members who attended the 

picnics during Sports Days and the afternoons of races. 

We would also like to take this opportunity to invite Parents/Carers to 

come to the Academy any time between 8:20am and 8:55am on 

Wednesday 19th and Thursday 20th July to collect your child’s Annual 

Report. Their current class teachers will be there to greet you and you will 

be able to meet next year’s teacher too. If it is dry, they will be on the 

field in front of the entrance to Marine Academy Primary but if it is wet, 

they will be under the canopies at the front of the building and in the 

playground. The teaching team have worked really hard to write 

personalised Annual Reports to keep you updated about your child’s 

learning and progress; we cannot wait for you to read them! 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Yours sincerely,  

Mrs Siobhan Meredith 

Headteacher 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Please see later in this Newsletter for 

dates of Class Assemblies 

3rd July – Select Children from Debate 

Club to take part in the Ted Wragg Trust 

Innovation Competition at Exeter 

College 

4th July – Years 4 to 6 to have 

workshops from Danya Schwertfeger 

(Photographer and Filmmaker) 

6th July – 30 Children from Key Stage 2 

to watch ‘Demon Dentist’ at the Theatre 

Royal Plymouth 

6th July – Year 2 trip to Occombe Farm 

7th July – Choir to take part in The Bing 

Sing at Marine Academy Secondary 

7th July – 38 Things deadline 

7th July at 2:00pm – Summer Fair 

(children can be collected at 1:45pm) 

10th July – 14 children from Global 

Citizens Extra-Curricular Activity to 

watch County Championship Cricket at 

Taunton Cricket Ground 

10th July – Year 5 Geography Fieldwork 

Trip to Central Park 

10th July at 3:30pm – PHSG to deliver 

Secondary Admission information to 

Year 4 and 5 Parents/Carers 

12th July – Super Summer Showcase for 

Musical Theatre, Choir, Drama, Cultural 

Dance, Street Dance and Cheerleading 

Extra-Curricular Activities 

14th July – Theatre Royal Plymouth 

Playhouse Project Performance 

14th July at 9:15am – Pre-School 

Graduation 

20th July – Last Day of Term 6 

 

 



   

Year 6 – As always, Year 6 have been very busy this month! 

Sports Day was a fun-filled day and allowed the children to 

participate in a range of activities, such as, taekwondo, golf 

and archery. Both classes displayed excellent determination 

and perseverance, as well as fabulous teamwork. Year 6 

have been diving into the Geography topic, 'Globalisation', 

where they have been looking at how the advancement of 

technology has impacted trade globally. In English, the 

children have been reflecting on their time in Primary School 

and have begun drafting a biography, written in the style of 

the 'Little People, Big Dreams' collection. Both classes have 

started to prepare and rehearse for their end of year class 

assemblies, which will be a brilliant opportunity to celebrate 

their successes over the academic year. As we move into the 

last month of their Primary School life, we anticipate a mixture 

of emotions, but the Year 6 team are extremely proud of the 

children and hope to create some great memories, whilst 

having a lot of fun!   

Year 4 – What an incredible term it has been in Year 4! For our final term, we have been focusing on ‘Natural 

Resources’. Within this topic, we have learnt about the Chilean miners who were stranded for 69 days, in 2010. The 

children were able to show empathy for their situation, which supported their debate about whether mining should 

continue. In Science, our topic has been ‘Brilliant Bubbles’. This is a brilliant topic, which everyone has enjoyed! There 

have been lots of opportunities to complete hands-on experiments but our favourite experiment has been adding 

glycerine to bubble mixture, to test if this makes a stronger bubble. Year 4 have been working on their teamwork skills 

and their PE sessions have been supporting this, as they have been playing rounders. Looking ahead, we are really 

looking forward to our class assemblies and we can't wait to share our learning from this year. 

Year 1 – Year 1 have been working extremely hard 

during this busy term. We have been focusing on 

Wonderful Weather in Geography. The children 

have enjoyed exploring how clouds are formed 

and how rain occurs through the water cycle. In 

Science, the children have learnt about properties 

of different materials and what they would find and 

be able to use on a desert island. In SMSC, we have 

been learning about the human body and the key 

organs and their important roles. They have shown 

determination, perseverance, collaboration and 

teamwork during our Sports Day. Thank you to 

everyone for attending and making this special for 

the children. We have showcased our academic 

year of learning through the class assemblies. 

Again, thank you for attending - the children did a 

fantastic job and we are so proud of them! 

 

Year 5 – Year 5 have had a terrific month full of brilliant experiences. In English, the children have planned and written 

some excellent survival themed stories based on Shackleton’s Journey. In Maths, they have made great progress 

during their fractions, decimals and percentages topic. The children have been learning about ways to live 

sustainably and the advantages of renewable energy sources in Geography. In Design Technology, they have been 

learning about ways to maintain a high standard of hygiene and the importance of a balanced diet. Outside of the 

classroom, Year 5 have enjoyed sports day, attended some secondary school taster days and many of them had 

some other memorable experiences, including the Forest and Beach residential and the field gun competition on 

Armed Forces Day.   

Year 2 – The Year 2 children have been absolute superstars this term and they have 

been a pleasure to teach. All the Year 2 team are looking forward to our class 

assemblies, we hope you enjoy them! The children, as always, have demonstrated 

perseverance, diligence, and a genuine willingness to learn. We believe that ALL the 

children are beginning to really show that they are fantastic British Citizens with strong 

moral, cultural and social beliefs. It's lovely to see them focusing on the learning gaps 

they have still and working hard to fill them so they can make their own transition into 

Year 3 seamless. This term, the children have continued their brilliant learning on 

'Statistics', where they have built their own tally charts, block diagrams and pictograms . 

In English, the children have been learning about 'Don't Spill the Milk' and 'Zim Zam 

Zoom' - they have loved performing the various poems and now read with expression! 

Thank you for your continued support and we all know that the children will continue to 

thrive as they begin to think about progressing to Year 3 and beyond! 

 

 

Reception – This term the children have engaged in brilliant learning, and we have loved the topic ''Ready 

Steady...Grow!'' We have learnt a great deal about butterflies, including their life-cycle and how they change from 

eggs into butterflies. The children have spent a great deal of time observing this first hand in class with our own 

butterfly farms! The children were so excited to release the butterflies and we loved watching them glide in the sky. 

Reception have also spent time gardening with Ms Bell and have developed 'green' fingers! The children have 

continued to blow us away with their brilliant Phonics learning and have regularly been writing sentences now! This 

has greatly impacted the writing they have been completing during independent learning time which has been 

absolutely fantastic! We hope that the 'Special Gentlemen' enjoyed our recent event which involved, pasties, juice 

and even a penalty shootout. We have loved performing and showing you our class assemblies and we hope that 

you enjoyed them as much as we did. What a busy term! 

 



 

Update from the Marine Academy Parliament 

This month, as part of the Rainbow Flag Award, Marine Academy Parliament 
gathered to discuss ways to ensure positive LGBT+ inclusion at all levels, 

working collaboratively and sharing ideas about how to promote pride, respect, 
and acceptance across the school. 

Additionally, Marine Academy Parliament were fortunate to gain an honorary 
member, Lily-Ann, to help organise and implement Multicolour Mufti Day in aid of 

Cancer Research UK. With thanks to the amazing support of the #TeamMarine 
community, not only did we manage to raise £251.06, we also collected in over 

100 bags of donations, which were delivered to Cancer Research UK's shop by 
Lily-Ann and her family. This will help to fund over £2000 worth of life-saving 

research. What an incredible achievement! 

 

 

Nursery – Turtle Class have had a wonderful first few 

weeks of term 6. We started the term by learning our 

new topic rhyme, Hickory Dickory Dock, by looking at 

pictures and props of what is in the song. Our themed 

learning activities have included making mice out of 

materials and playdough, and going on a mouse hunt. 

Next week, we will be counting stepping-stones like 

the numbers on a clock. A number of children took 

part in Multi-Coloured Mufti at the beginning of term, 

where the children enjoyed wearing their coloured 

clothes and taking part in multi-colour themed 

activities. The highlight of the month has been our 

Sports Events! It was lovely to welcome families to 

watch their children and see them enthusiastically 

take part in the different activities. The children 

continue to enjoy weekly Taekwondo sessions with 

Gary, and Spanish sessions with Amy, and we have 

enjoyed doing more welly walks and learning outside 

with the lovely weather. Thank you for your support. 

Pre-School – The Pre-School children have had a great 

start to Term 6. The children have embraced their new 

topic 'Animal Rescuers' where they have enjoyed 

learning in our vet role-play, creating their own paper 

plate fish and guessing the different animals from their 

clues. The children who are moving to Reception are 

very excited to start attending their stay and play 

sessions and have enjoyed meeting their new teachers. 

The Pre-School team are also looking forward to meeting 

their new friends during their stay and plays over the 

coming weeks. Both Puffin and Penguin Class have 

blown us away with their Phonics learning recently and 

the children are now beginning to blend words together 

which is definitely preparing them for when they move to 

Reception. We would like to remind the parents of 

children moving to Reception that we have our Pre-

School Graduation on Friday 14th July at 9:15am in the 

school hall. We are very excited for you to see what we 

have prepared for you! 🎓 

 

 

Year 3 – Wow - It has been an incredibly busy month for Year 3! Firstly, we all enjoyed talking about the importance 

of speaking to others if we feel sad during Empathy Day. The children discussed why everybody must not keep their 

worries to themselves but to speak out to trusted adults. The month of June has also seen the Year 3 children 

participate in their Sports Day. In the morning, the children competed in archery, football, cycling, golf and 

athletics. After their picnic lunch with their families, the children participated against one another in some running 

races. All of the adults were very proud with the children's effort, teamwork and perseverance throughout the day. 

Amongst the fantastic learning that the children have continued to produce this month, we have also had visitors in 

class as part of our Aspirations Day and the Explorer Dome for our Weather and Water Cycle topic. Overall, in what 

has been a very hot month, the children have showed excellent work ethics to ensure their learning is to the best of 

their abilities. Well done, Year 3! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommend A Recipe! 

We would love it if you could try these recipes at home and send in a picture of you eating the recipe 
with your families or a food review to primary@marineacademy.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

mailto:primary@marineacademy.org.uk


Online Safety 

Each month, we will continue to share with you some advice to support your 

child to be safe online and access the benefits that the internet has to offer. 

If you have any further questions or concerns about online safety, please 

contact our Computing leader, Mr Druce, by emailing: 

primary@marineacademy.org.uk FAO: Mr Druce. 

 

The World of Warcraft 
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We want all children to understand the value of good attendance and to strive to have this 

through developing or maintaining healthy attendance habits which when learnt young, will 

stand them in good stead for the rest of their school career and working life. We have recently 

seen an increase in the number of families taking holidays during term time. We recognise that 

it is often expensive to take a holiday during school breaks and that is why some parents may 

ask for term time leave for their children. However, it is important that parents carefully 

consider the implications of taking their child out of school during term time. More information 

can be found here: https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates 

      

Thank you to all our families who were able to join us for our Sports Days and Turtle Class Sports 

events this year. It was really heart-warming seeing you picnic together and cheer on all of 

our children. The children showed great sportsmanship and resilience throughout the day and 

were fantastic throughout the carousel of morning events. A big thank you to our Year 6 

children who helped during the mornings to run activities.  

  

https://www.marineacademy.org.uk/primary/term-dates


 

As we move into the warmer months, please remember that 

gingham summer dressers are to be those described as 

navy (not blue), examples of which can be found here and 

here. Dark grey tailored shorts, the same colour as the 

school trousers, are also ok to be worn. Sandals are not 

appropriate for school and children are to continue to wear 

their school shoes with white, grey or black socks. 

 

The Big Sing 

Marine Academy Primary choir will be wowing the world on 7th 
July, when they join with five other schools to take part in the 
annual ‘Big Sing’ at Marine Academy Secondary! The songs 

range from BTS to Elbow, to Celine Dion - quite the mix! They 
will spend the morning rehearsing with the other schools and 

then sing their hearts out in the afternoon at 1pm. A huge 
congratulations to them all for learning the songs, controlling 

their breathing and putting expression into their voices: 
everyone is a superstar! 

https://direct.asda.com/george/school/gingham-dresses/navy-gingham-pintuck-school-dress/GEM1002838,default,pd.html?cgid=D10M2G1C18
https://www.argos.co.uk/product/tuc141671967?clickPR=plp:35:256


Theatre Royal Playhouse Project 

For the first time in Marine Academy Primary history, we will be putting on a play at The Drum 

Theatre in Plymouth! Children from Years 2 and 6 have been rehearsing like crazy, learning their 

lines, practising different poses, working out ways of moving, as well as following stage directions, 

considering their audience and taking part in drama workshops! This has been an amazing project 

to take part in and has been something very powerful for the children to undertake. Seeing both 

year groups working together and creating a story has been wonderful to watch as it has developed. 

What a superb drama company we have at Marine Academy Primary! 

  

HIGH FIVE SPORTS SUMMER CAMPS 
High 5 provide action-packed camp experiences for young children and teenagers in Plymouth and Devon. For over a decade, they have 

been providing camps full of creative challenges, sports and outdoor activities across popular and easily accessible venues. If you’re a busy 
parent with busy children, they can help give your child a confidence-building adventure with lifelong memories while you take care of 

your day. Take a look at the range of sports summer camps here: https://www.high5sportscamps.co.uk/ 

https://www.high5sportscamps.co.uk/


 

During June, our Rainbow Flag Award team designed a Pride poster for our SMSC display boards 

and looked at a selection of LGBT+ books for the children to read to celebrate Pride month. 

  



 

 

Class Date 
RTG Monday 26th June 
RHR Tuesday 27th June 
1SA Wednesday 28th June 
1MM Thursday 29th June 
2JU Monday 3rd July 
2CW Tuesday 4th July 
3UN Wednesday 5th July 
3CC Thursday 6th July 
4NH Monday 10th July 
4LG Tuesday 11th July 
5LI Wednesday 12th July 
5AD Thursday 13th July 
6AW Monday 17th July 
6DK Tuesday 18th July 



   


